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In compliance with the u.s. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) Asbestos Hazard
Emergency Response Act (AHERA), LDISD performed inspections of the District's
buildings and campus for asbestos-containing material (ACM) in 1988. The inspection
findings and asbestos management plans have been on file in the school administrative
office since that time.

The EPA requires that schools perform reinspections of the ACM identified at the school
buildings. In November of2017, an AHERA-accredited and Texas Department of State
Health Services (TDSHS)-Licensed Asbestos Inspector performed the most current
reinspection LDISD. A TDSHS-licensed Management Planner reviewed the results of
the reinspection and recommended actions we should take to safely manage the ACM
identified in our District.

The identified ACM has been assessed to be in good condition at this time and is
included in our Operations & Maintenance (O&M) Program. We will continue to
monitor this material for any changes in condition.

The results of the reinspection are on file in the Management Plan in the administrative
office and in the Principal's office at each school campus. Anyone is welcome to view
these documents anytime during normal school hours. Mr. David Talbert, the LDISD's
Asbestos Designated Person, is available to answer any questions you may have about
asbestos at LDISD at (940) 497-4645.


